
MAARS Club Meeting – July 13, 2018 
Meeting Commenced: 6:30 
Meeting Concluded: 7:05 
Attending: Ashley Benteman - KE0IQV 

22 People Signed Attendance Sheet 
  
Officer Reports: 
President 

● Officers need to meet with him after meeting for paperwork. 
● Constitution says that with a new treasurer, we should audit the books. Please see Jim after 

meeting to volunteer for this, otherwise he will ask one of his friends outside the organization to 
look at our books. 

Vice President 
● Nothing to report. 

Treasurer 
● $1,095.57 

○ Took in two new club member’s dues 
○ $100 was donated to a repeater fund 

● Future expenses: Jon for paint on the antenna trailer 
○ Jon will email an invoice to Suzanne & Jim for the paint 

● We will use the savings account for donations for the repeater fund 
 
Committee Reports: 
Field Day 

● Ryan sent out email report of this years field day 
● Looking for field day coordinator volunteer 
● See Jim with any recommendations/ideas for next years field day. He will add it to an after action 

report. 
Antenna Trailer 

● Antenna worked well at field day 
● The pivot pin area of the mast still needs to have some work done. The mast will need to be 

removed to clean up the pivot. 
 
Old Business: 
Events 

● North American QSO Party RTTY, July 21st 
○ Registration opens tomorrow.  
○ Please see Bill with questions or concerns. 
○ It would be a good idea to get familiar with the software before the contest. 

● Salina Ham Fest, August 19th 
● Kansas QSO Party, August 25th-26th 

○ Clay Center club is hosting. Please get in contact with Dave Every via email or facebook.  
○ Most of the contacts will be phone but Bill will by doing RTTY as well from the Clay 

Center EOC. 
● Thrive Bike Ride, August 25th 8am-3pm 

○ It will begin and end at Longs Park and be a similar route to the Casa Ride. 
○ Jim will sent out an email for volunteers for this event. We will need to get a count of 

volunteers by Monday to make the decision on whether we are able to participate. 



● Fox Hunt 
○ The last fox hunt was a success and so we will be doing another one. Ashley will lead 

this one.  
○ We will plan for September. Ashley will send out information as it becomes available 

 
New Business: 

● Vern with W0QQQ, Amateur Radio Club at Kansas State University 
○ The club station is in good shape on the top level of Seaton Hall. They have a antenna 

farm with lots of different capabilities and lots of equipment.  
○ They are looking for operators. There is nothing in particular planned at this time but they 

would like to extend the invitation for the future. 
○ An event that they are planning on right now is “ARRL School Club Roundup” on October 

15th. They have placed number 6 in the nation in the past.  
■ There is more information attached to this document.  

○ They could also schedule time for people to operate on equipment at their location. It 
would be a great opportunity to get on HF and they could schedule another operator to 
attend so that you can try out HF. 

● Repeater 
○ There was a lightning strike at the site. It came through the ATT landline with lots of 

damage to their equipment. However lightening did affect some of our control equipment 
and tripped a bunch of breakers. The repeater switched to running on the battery. There 
was no lasting damage. Everything has been fixed and it is running normally now. 

 



 





 
 


